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Melton Borough Council supports Rutland County Council’s ambition to prepare a 

new Local Plan and welcomes the opportunity to comment on the current 

consultation. The comments provided are to assist with Rutland County Council’s 

work in accordance with the Duty to Cooperate.  

 

An assessment of the boundary between Melton Borough and Rutland County has 

been conducted due to the geographical location of the two boundaries being in 

close proximity of each other. It was concluded that there were no likely significant 

cross boundary impacts due to there being no significant housing, employment or 

infrastructure allocations.   

 

It is noted that Policy CC8 identifies potential renewable development areas on the 

Policies Map and some of these designations are close to the borough boundary.  

Melton Borough Council would welcome being consulted on future planning 

applications within these designations.  

 

 

 


